
    TOWN OF STRATTON 
           SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES 
       OCTOBER  6, 2011 
 
 
The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on October 6, 2011 at 7P.M. at the Stratton 
Town office. 
 
PRESENT:  Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell, Secretary and 
Steven John, Superintendent. 
PUBLIC:  None 
 
The minutes of the September 2011 meeting were approved. 
 
ON GOING BUSINESS:    In reference to the September minutes, Mr.&  Mrs. Jeffrey 
Gaudet have filed their Homestead Declaration with the state. They have fulfilled their 
residency requirement and tuition has been paid.  
 
 In reference to the September minutes, billing was received in July for Pre-K services for 
a student at The Mountain School. After contacting the WCSU, Laura Hawksley, Town 
Treasurer, was notified that the invoice was voided and should not be a special Education 
expense for Stratton.  
 
OTHER: Superintendent John provided the board with information regarding a Fraud 
Prevention Policy for the Stratton School District and an Investment Policy for the Stratton 
School Board. As there was not a full Board represented at the meeting, these policies will be 
on the agenda for the November meeting. 
 
BILLING WAS RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING: 
 
Carol A. Joyce – ES Special Education Services    $    1,190.00 
                    210.00 
                    735.00 
Pomfret School – HS tuition/Private Out of State           6,017.00 
The Mountain School At Winhall – ES tuition            6,450.00 
The Mountain School At Winhall – Special Education Services         1,587.62 
The Mountain School At Winhall – Special Education Services         2,500.00 
The Mountain School At Winhall – Special Education Services         2,534.69 
Windham Central Supervisory Union – Supervisory Expenses         3,621.50 
Burr & Burton Academy – HS tuition/Private in State        84,600.00 
Dover elementary School – Tuition and Bussing             6,800.00 
Manchester School District – ES tuition            6,000.00 
Vermont School Boards Association – Dues               250.00 
 



   OCTOBER SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES CON’T  
 
 
 
The order was reviewed, approved and signed. 
The amount of the October order was $122,496.31 
 
As there was no other business, Thomas Montemagni made the motion to adjourn with 
Lorraine W. Newell seconded. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell 
Stratton School Board    
          
 
 
 
 
   


